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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT:    RAM HOTEL, INC.        
PROJECT NO.:   16-21 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION, 97, BLOCK 2, LOT 37 
REVIEW DATE:   27 AUGUST 2018  
MEETING DATE:   6 SEPTEMBER 2018 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: MECURIO-NORTON-TAROLLI-MARSHALL  
 
 

1. US Army Corps of Engineers jurisdictional determination of the wetland boundary referred 
to on Sheet 1 Note 6 should be received. 
 

2. Plans have been revised to limit any additional wetland encroachment on the mapped 
wetland area.  Revised building square footage, building location and retaining walls have 
been added to the plans to reduce the footprint of the site.  The southerly access road from 
Unity Place has been shifted to be more on the proposed adjoining lot. 

 
3. Stormwater Management facilities on the site remain as previously approved.  The slight 

decrease in disturbed footprint does not warrant a revision to the previously reviewed 
SWPPP. 

 
4. Water and sewer utilities while relocated are depicted in a similar manner as the previous 

approval. 
 
5. Ken Wersted’s comments regarding the adequacy of the parking should be received. 
 
6. Karen Arent’s comments regarding modifications to the landscape plantings should be 

received. 
 
7. Segmented block retaining wall approximately 10 ft. high have been proposed.  These will 

require submission of stamped design drawings at Building Permit.  Wooden guide rails 
have provided at all retaining walls and at the north end of the site in proximity to the bio 
retention area. 
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8. The Subdivision plan Sheet 1 or 1 has been revised depicting limits of access and utilities 

easement being located further onto proposed Lot #2.  A concept plan depicting a 9,375 sq. 
ft. office building has been provided for Lot #2.  Parking calculations should be provided 
supporting the 50 parking spaces serving the potential office building use.  The Bulk Table 
for the potential development Lot #2 identifies maximum building height as 40%, this should 
be revised. 

 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
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